The Green Valley Learning Fund

Green Valley Elementary School

Wednesday, September 26, 2018
Board Meeting

Executive Board Meeting
ATTENDEES: Donna Grim, Debbie McCabe, Vickie Mossler, Michelle Yewell, Sia McDonald, Sarah Mack, Nan Houghton, Jen Sanders, Karen Damaschino, Chelsea Fisher
Meeting was called to order at 7:04pm by Vickie Mossler
Meeting Minutes 

-The minutes from the August 29, 2018 board meeting and the action without meeting from September 13, 2018 were reviewed.  Jen Sanders motioned to approve the minutes. Donna Grim second, all were in favor. Sia McDonald made a motion to approve the action without meeting. Michelle Yewell second, all were in favor.
Ed Fund MOU 
This previously signed document was reviewed by all in attendance.
Registration Update

-374 students have currently registered on FutureFund.  We have a total enrollment of 489 students.  
-Received direct donations are down by 7% compared to this time last year. 
Teacher Grants 
-The approved grants were presented.  Several approved items were centered around flexible seating in the upper grade levels.  Chrome books for grade one were not approved as this may be covered by money already budgeted for technology.  Remedial reading and social skills programs were not approved as the grants are required to touch all students.  Funding for these items is usually covered by site council.  The Maker’s Space 3D printer was a large expense, but it was confirmed that this will be heavily utilized. 
-Donna Grim brought up the lice cases at the school with respect to the dramatic play center that TK requested.  No donated items will be accepted.
-It was discussed that going forward the grants not be done all at once, but rather the grade level can request specific items when needed throughout the year.  Creating a standardized form for the teachers to fill out to streamline the process was also discussed.
-Donors Choose matching grants through the Ed Fund are offered and would double the Learning Fund Teacher Grants. It is the pulse of the teachers that it is a challenge to write grants and teach classes. A first grade parent has expressed interest in helping the teachers with this process. 

Financial Report
-The Balance Sheet and the Profit and Loss Statement were reviewed. 
-Disbursements were reviewed.  Sia McDonald asked for a motion to approve check numbers 4476 thru 4479 in the amount of $1,040.00.  Vickie Mossler second, all were in favor.
-Sia McDonald will be posting information on the Employer matching program in Colts Connection.

-A review of the Budget to Actual sheet showed that the Learning Fund came in under budget for the 2017-2018 year, however, we have cleared all the additional funds with the shade structure, the three-year science and PE initiative, and the teacher grants.  While the science and PE plan is a three-year plan, the $125,000 is currently earmarked from our current funds to take a conservative approach to this commitment. 
-Going forward, Michelle Yewell will provide an ‘Additional Funds’ calculation on the monthly financials.

Principal’s Update
-$25,000 was raised at the 2018 auction for fund-a-need.  $7,900 was used for maps and globes, $7,000  for stage improvements, and $2,500 was used for PE curriculum.  $4,000 of the remaining funds will be used for PE equipment with the majority being focused on Kindergarten and TK. 

-PTA brought a kindness assembly to Green Valley by the NED company.  $2,700 was raised by selling items from African villages.  This will be used to pay-it-forward so another school can host an assembly by the NED company.

-We had a visit by the Superintendent and a new board member.  They were shown the garden, the Maker’s space, a science lesson and the TK classroom. 
-The first Saturday of the winter break will mark the beginning of the modernization of the library wing.  No one will be allowed on campus for these two weeks as they will be removing hazardous materials. There is going to be a tight schedule moving classrooms back on Monday January 7th, 2019.  Assistance will be needed as school reconvenes on Tuesday January 8th, 2019.   
Ed Fund Update
-Insurance for the auction itself does not cover pay-to-plays.  An umbrella policy by the homeowner where the event takes place is recommended.

-Treasurers should not have their email address listed on websites as there has been recent issues with phishing. 
-Erica is in the process of updating the Learning Fund website and will remove Michelle Yewell’s email address.  
-Erica will confirm that the symbol of the SRVEF is present on the site.
-The foundation requires one audit per year be done.  GVLF has been in compliance with this requirement. 
-Taxes are due November 15th.  
-Ed fund dues are to be turned in October 31st . 

Partnership

-Sarah Mack introduced Chalkboard Rewards.  This new program, similar to eScrip, has only been around for about 6 months. Travel options on the site are one of the fastest ways to earn money for the school. 

-It takes about five days to get an account set up.  Sarah will get us started and send out information in Monday folders.
Fun Run Update

-The run will be held on November 8th, 2018.
-Lisa Coburn (c/o Vickie Mossler) reported that the track will be on the lawn this time. 
-Run one: TK-K on 2 tracks @ 8:45-10:15

-Run two: 1st-3rd on 2 tracks @ 10:30-11:45

-Run three: 4th-5th on 2 tracks (separate from Run two) @ 10:30-11:45
-Apex will be kicking off with teachers at their October 2nd staff meeting and October 29th is the official kick off with the kids.  They will not be doing a lesson on October 31st, since it is a busy half day. 
Auction

-Wendy Allard phoned in to discuss the auction.  
-Ticket costs will be $140 (super early bird), $150 (early bird), $160 (full price).  This will ensure making a small profit on the ticket sales. 

-Wendy would like to offer one free beverage for the first hour to get people to arrive on time.

- Sara Mack is taking care of wine donations.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:50pm by Vickie Mossler
-Minutes respectfully submitted by Jessica Battaglia, Learning Fund Secretary, Green Valley Elementary School 
